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Upcoming events 
                                          

Congratulation to all of our new officers of Council 1728.  I look forward to working with them  

as a new term of office takes place for the next two years.  We will all be working together to 

further our accomplishments for our council.  It has been most rewarding for me as your 

Grand Knight and now as treasurer.  I will try to do my best to serve you.  

I was most blessed to be GK at our 100 year celebration on March 22nd 2013.  That really 

meant a lot to me and to all of you too.  We also instigated the Fifth Sunday Breakfast which 

has been most successful in raising funds for our many charitable causes.  We continued to set 

new records at our annual Lenten Fish Fries, with your help and guidance from our Brother 

Knights as leaders.  We all know that we work well together because "Unity" is one of our  
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Can you give us a couple of hours and help?  Go to the website below and see what time 

will fit your schedule, 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/10c084dacab2ca4ff2-kofc 

              

 
 

 

  

 Once again the Nebraska State Knights of Columbus Convention will be held here in 

Kearney April 22-23-24, 2016.  It is open to all Knights.  For more information go to: 

http://www.nebraskakofc.org/convention.php 
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Grand Knight Message 

      We are having a First (Admissions) Degree on Monday, March 

21 at 7:00 PM @ the Knights Hall, 1900 Central Ave. 

I have talked with the 2nd & 3rd degree teams and if we can get enough 

candidates, they are willing to do a degree here in Kearney sometime after 

Easter.  This way no one has to travel very far.  As we all know we are all 

getting older and we can use new blood and new ideas.  Also when it comes 

time for things like the fish fries or bingo! if we can get some new members no 

one would have to work more once or twice.  As it is the same guys have to do 

most of everything. 

 

 

 

 

 

District deputy Report 

 

           Brothers: We have an opportunity to shine on March 21 with a  

1st, admission degree at the Kof C Hall, 1900 Central Ave. Kearney, Ne.  

Please have candidates ready for the evening at 6:30 for a meal with 

degree following.   

 

We will have the regional free throw on March 13 in Hastings at St Cecilia 

School at 1:15pm. 

 

State convention is April 22-23-24. All Knights are welcome to attend the 

general meetings, ask your Grand Knight about meal tickets. 

 

I hope the Lenten season is a true growth in grace and holiness for you and 

your family.  

  

Jim Dubas DD24  308-708-0514  

 

 



  
 

 

From the Desk of Fr. Bob Rooney 
As most of you know, I have moved to Lincoln to be near my sister, 

niece and remaining family. I will reside at Madonna. I will miss all of 

my friends here in Kearney.  If you come to Lincoln please stop in and 

see me.   

May God Bless you all. 
             

                     My new address is: 

   

                 Fr. Bob Rooney 

                                      Madonna St. Jean De Chantal 

                                      Room 434 

                                      2200 S 52nd Street 

                                      Lincoln, Ne 68506 

 

402-413-3434 
Give Fr. Bob a call as he will love to hear from you. 

        

  

 

THE POPE'S MONTHLY PRAYER INTENTIONS 
March 2016 

Universal Intention - Families in Difficulty. That families in need may 

receive the necessary support and that children may grow up in healthy and 

peaceful environments. 

Evangelization Intention - Persecuted Christians. That those Christians 

who, on account of their faith, are discriminated against or are being 

persecuted, may remain strong and faithful to the Gospel, thanks to the 

incessant prayer of the Church. 

   

 

Do you know where these Members are?   

We need a Phone number, Address or e-mail Address for them. 

Geoff R. Carnahan                                    Shane L. Killion 

James J. Wiltgen                                       Tim S. Vasquez 

                         Rick L. Sorensen                                        John Neville 

 

 

http://apostleshipofprayer.org/reflectionsmonthly


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                                                                    

Mar. Bingo Workers 

Chairman:  James Bogner Seller: Jim Dubus   Caller: Kelly Murphy 
Ron Bazata, Mark Bowman, Herb Compton, Mike Dakan, Michael Eickhoff, Dion Friesz, Doug 

Hampton, Seth Hendrickson, Jack Horner, Jerry Jensen, Alan Mais, Brian Moody, Sean 

Mullen, Marvin Rall, Jeff Reinke, Kent Reinke and Steven Verraneault  

Notice! 

Sept.’s bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the Mar. Council meeting. 
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Council Officers - 2015 –2016 

Grand Knight – Cliff Jarecke 
 Deputy Grand Knight – Mark Glatter 
Recorder - Ken Schroeder  
Financial Secretary - Tim Bruner 
Treasurer – Jim Bogner 
Advocate - Tim Franco 
 Warden - Dan Crookshank 
Chancellor - Richard Boden 
Inside Guard - Randy Kratochvil 
Outside Guard - Bernard Loeffelholtz 
Lecturer-Check Dummer 
Trustee 1 year - Ron Lacy  
Trustee 2 year – James Hausmann  
Trustee 3 year - Ken Richter 
District Deputy - Jim Duba 

 Council Chaplain - Fr. Joe Hannappel  

Chaplain Emeritus - Fr. Bob Rooney 

 Bulletin Editor Gailen Kotrous  

Hall Manager CMO Hall Info - Call 

(308)237-4255 

 

 

 

Council Meetings 4th 

Monday of every month at 

7:30 p.m. at the Hall. A 

steak dinner is served prior 

to the meeting at Cost of 

the meal is $8.00. 

6:30 p.m. All are invited. 

 

St. James 

Council 1728 

1900 Central Ave 

Kearney, Ne. 

68847 
 

Officers Meetings 3rd 

Tuesday of the month at 

7:00p.m. at the Hall. 

 

CMO Meeting 2nd Tuesday 

of the month at 7:00 p.m 

at the Hal 

 

April. Bingo Workers 

             Chairman: Pat Kowalski   Seller: John Lakey   Caller: Chick messbarger 

Don Blascho, David Cantral, Mitch Cooley, Tayler Crookshank, Randi Gathje, Jerry 

Groosart, Ron Messbarger, Rich Osentowski, Rich Petri, Mark Smedra, Tim Sorensen, Terry 

Torson, Matt Wicht, Clint Wiand Dale Wittenbach 

Notice! 

Oct.’s bingo committee is scheduled to serve the dinner for the April. Council meeting. 

 



Knight Of The Month 

      Jim Hausmann  

Jim took his Admission, Formation and Knighthood Degrees October 

1, 1959.  He faithfully attends meetings and participates in many 

Knights projects and activities such as Fish Fries, pancake feeds, and 

bingo.  He always has a smile on his face, and a cheerful disposition 

to go with it.  Congratulations and thank you for your generous 

service to the Knights!! 

 

 

Family Of The Month 

  Joe and Alma McTygue:    

 

Joe and Alma McTygue:   Joe took his Admission Degree in 2010 and 

his Formation and Knighthood Degrees in 2012. He set a good 

example by jumping right in and getting involved in various Knights 

projects.  He is heavily involved with the CMO, works bingo, pancake 

feeds, fish fries and other Knights events.  Joe is always ready to help 

with any Knights project.  Alma supports Joe in his Knights activities 

and helps out when she can.  Congratulations Joe and Alma, thank 

you for your service to the Knights, Church and Community! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

It has been brought to my attention that there are several members who have not paid 

their 2016 dues.  If you are one of these members please do so as soon as possible.  If 

there is any reason that you are not able to do so at this time please contact  

Tim Bruner  Financial Secretary 

2412 W. 46th Pl. 

Kearney, Ne. 68845 

 402-202-5095 

 Bruner80@gmail.com 

 

 

mailto:Bruner80@gmail.com


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

4th Degree News 

Knights of Columbus 

A vote was held at our 4TH Degree meeting on March 10 on a motion for a 
donation of $500 to St James Catholic Church, and a donation of $500 to Prince 
of Peace Catholic Church.  We ask all 4TH Degree members who were present, 
or to voice their opinion to the officers. A vote was called and it passed. 

FN 609 
Dan Glatter 

 

 

 

 

 

Fourth Degree  
Knights of Columbus,  

Kearney Assembly #0609 
 Meetings - 2nd Thursday, 7:30 P.M. 

 Knights of Columbus Hall 

 1900 Central Avenue 

 

 Faithful Navigator: Dan Glatter 

 Faithful Captain: Tim Franco 

 Faithful Pilot: Gailen Kotrous 

 Faithful Scribe: Pat Kistler 

 Faithful Purser: Mitch O’Neill  

Faithful Comptroller: Tom Schachta 

 Faithful Admiral: Chuck Dummer  

Inside Sentinal: Ken Richter 

 Outside Sentinal: Emory Pankas 

 Trustee 3 years: Jim Dubas  

Trustee 2 years: Cliff Jarecke 

 Trustee 1 year: Jim Rowling 

 Faithful Friar: Fr. Tom Mullowney  

Commander of Color Corps: Sam Reinke 
  



 

                  Field Agent Message 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A Founding Notion: Protecting the Breadwinner’s Income 

 While jobs may be safer in 2016, accidents, injuries, and illnesses that can 

impact your ability to work still happen. Most, in fact, do not happen on 

the jobsite or place of employment. Did you know that a 2011 study 

revealed that more than 95 percent of the long-term disability claims on 

file were not work related? The Knights have always sought to protect 

members’ families from the “loss” of a breadwinner. I’m sure you know all 

about Father McGivney’s vision for our first, insurance program. But you 

may not know that Father McGivney also wanted to find a way to help 

members who couldn’t work because of an illness. After all, the “loss” of 

the breadwinner does not have to mean that person’s death; it can also 

mean the loss of the breadwinner’s income. Consider that loss for a 

moment. How would your family fare if a source of income suddenly 

stopped? Could a dualincome family manage on one income stream? What 

about young families with a working father and a mother who cares for the 

children? What if his income halted due to an accident or illness? I’ve 

heard some people say they have coverage at work, but too many aren’t 

sure what this coverage entails, how much income it would provide or for 

how long. Having this protection counts for something, certainly, but it 

isn’t “yours”; it’s provided by the company for which you work at their 

discretion. It could be eliminated tomorrow. That’s where a personally-

owned disability income insurance product, like Income Armor, comes into 

play. It can offer valuable income replacement in the event of an injury or 

illness.. If you have a job, you must know about this coverage. 

Michael Scholz,FICF 308-991-6157 
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krnystop@charter.net   or call me at 308-440-8712 

By doing this we can send you the bulletin over our website and save on postage at: 

www.kofc.org 
Thank you: 

Gailen Kotrous 

Webmaster 

 

 

                   We Are On Facebook 

                                  Lynn Artz has set up a Facebook Site. 

                                   Lynn follows most activities and posts  

                       pictures to the facebook page. 

  Check it out today 

 www.facebook.com/groups/kofc1728/?ref=bookmarks 

 

 

 

mailto:krnystop@charter.net
http://www.kofc.org/

